To: Diver, John

Subject: FW: Planning Application 2017/2391/P (Case Ref: ZA3422)

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

Hi john – please see objections below, please make sure they are considered as part of your assessment – would be useful to have a briefing on my return.

Tahnks.

Libby

Subject: FW: Planning Application 2017/2391/P (Case Ref: ZA3422)

Deborah Trayford

PA to Paul Dunphy Director of Place Management/David Joyce Director of Regeneration & Planning

Subject: Planning Application 2017/2391/P (Case Ref: ZA3422)

Dear Mr Joyce,

I am writing on behalf of a number of constituents, and particularly the West Hampstead Local Consultation Group, who have raised concerns over the West Hampstead Farmers' Market planning application (2017/2391/P).

As I understand it, the application proposes to use the West Hampstead Thameslink station forecourt as a daily food market between the hours of 07:00 - 20:00 Mon-Fri; 10:00 - 20:00 Sat; 10:00 - 17:00 Sundays and Bank holidays, meaning that the market would become daily.

Local residents have expressed concern over the lack of circulation space for train passengers and the potential increase in air pollution. They would also like it to be noted that there is high traffic between the stations and that the forecourt was designed to be an open space with a clear view of the station from West End Lane.

Furthermore, they say that daily loading and unloading for the market would hinder train passengers and drivers of cars joining West End Lane from Iverson Road.

I would greatly appreciate if the Council could take into account the above concerns while considering this planning application, ensure that residents are included in the consultation process, and keep me updated on this matter.

Many thanks in advance for your assistance.

Best wishes,

Office of Tulip Siddiq Member of Parliament for Hampstead and Kilburn

Please send email replies